Minutes from HCJS Parent Council meeting Tuesday 11th June 2019
Present: 

· Andy Leach (Headteacher)

· Sam Rogers (School Secretary)

· Tracey White (Gov Rep)

· Cassie Childs
· Lindsay Baldwin

· Gill Holmes

· Angie Goldsmith
· Becca Bolton

Apologies received:

· Sarah Barnes (Chair)

· Kate Leale

· Claire Abbott

· Claire Croft
Minutes and Matters arising:
· The minutes from the previous meeting were discussed and no points were raised.
· The topic for consultation to be published in the newsletter.
Feedback from AL:
· Values Based Education. This concept has previously been shared via the Head teacher’s bulletin and a video link.

· AL explained the background behind this idea and his reasons for introducing this concept to HCJS.
· To take this idea forward, AL needs to consult with SLT/Staff/parent body/Governors.
· A discussion took place this evening with parent council members present. The following questions were initially raised –

· Do the values recognise the needs of all the children? The values must be representative of where we are in the world, in today’s social/emotional climate. 
· How will the values interlink with current topic work? The new Curriculum will change the way topic is taught. Teachers are currently negotiating which topics they will continue to teach. Off topic specialist weeks will be introduced. 
· Does this impact on the fundamental British Values? No, should still be taught separately.
· How should the idea be shared with the children? It was proposed a competition take place for the children to consider each value on an ongoing basis.

· How should the idea be shared with parents? – The following ideas were put forward – parents evening; notice board; mural in entrance hall displaying all values; presentation by children –“Values assembly”.
· PC members were asked to propose ten top words for values. Following discussion, these words were put forward – Compassion; Adaptability/Flexibility; Dignity; Contentment; Empowerment; Confidence; Openness; Self-care; Pro-activity; Empathy.

Word on the street.
· Mixing Year 4&5. AL confirmed it was school Policy to mix year groups when the children move into the upper school.
· SATs results. Parents have asked when they will receive notification of SATs results. This will be communicated in the end of year reports to parents.

· Miss McNaerm. Children are enjoying having their new Year 3 teacher – lots of positive feedback.

· Open books event. Some Year 3 parents felt the staff did not know their children well.
Consultation topic for next meeting.
· TBC.
AOB.

· Haddenham Feast Sept 2019. HCJS has been asked to do some art for this event. Kathy Duncan is in contact with the organisers to arrange for some work to be done. In future, more notice needed, as it is difficult to get work done this close to the end of term.
Next Meeting:
· To be confirmed.
